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June 14, 2005

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

COURTHOUSE

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Enclosed for King County Council consideration is an ordinance authorizing the King County Executive to enter into an interlocal agreement with the King Conservation District (KCD) to provide funding to KCD for support in implementing King County measures to protect environmentally sensitive areas.

In October 2004, the Council adopted ordinances 15051, 15052 and 15053 (known collectively as the Critical Areas Ordinances, or CAO) that amended, respectively, K.C.C. chapter 2 (Critical Areas), chapter 9 (Stormwater Management) and chapter 16 (Clearing and Grading).  In addition to providing for increased protection for environmentally sensitive areas, a primary goal of the CAO package is to provide flexibility to King County property owners in methods for meeting CAO requirements.  One such method allows agricultural property owners to conduct specific activities regarding alterations to critical areas or their buffers, clearing and grading permits, and drainage review for new impervious surface development if the landowners prepare and implement a Farm Management Plan that has been approved by King County and King Conservation District (KCD).

The KCD is an independent non-regulatory municipal corporation of Washington State, formed under Chapter 89.08 RCW to conduct activities and programs to conserve renewable natural resources, including programs for protecting soil and water, with particular emphasis on farming and animal-keeping practices.  Its jurisdictional boundaries include all of King County with the exceptions of the cities of Federal Way, Enumclaw, Skykomish, Milton and Pacific.  The KCD has a long history of creating and maintaining productive and positive relationships with King County agricultural landowners through a variety of technical assistance actions, including helping farmers create and carry out comprehensive Farm Management Plans.

As mentioned above, a key aim of the new CAO is to provide flexibility to property owners, including agricultural property owners, in methods for meeting CAO requirements.  Livestock keeping regulations adopted by the King County Council in 1993 (through ordinance 11168), provide for compliance with specific provisions through the preparation and implementation of Farm Management Plans.  The KCD’s long-term role in preparing and helping to implement Farm Management Plans with livestock owners and other farmers brought KCD into focus as a critical support to property owners seeking to comply with King County regulations.  In the CAO, implementing a KCD approved Farm Management Plan is specifically cited as a means of compliance with a range of CAO provisions, and a specific role for assisting property owners to prepare and implement Farm Management Plans for purposes of CAO compliance was created.  Procedures for agricultural property owners to follow to work with KCD to prepare and implement Farm Management Plans for CAO compliance are outlined in Public Rule PUT 8-21 (PR), effective February 24, 2005.
In discussions with KCD regarding its role in the new CAO, it was clarified that the County intends to provide financial support to KCD in order to provide for increased KCD staffing levels that the new work would require, and such support was quantified at 3.4 full-time equivalent staff persons at a cost of $250,000.  As part of its 2005 Council-approved work plan, KCD included tasks to provide sufficient support to agricultural landowners choosing to comply with CAO requirements by preparing and implementing Farm Management Plans.  In its 2005 budget, the Water and Land Resources Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks included $250,000 for support to KCD for assistance with CAO implementation.  The King County Council approved this appropriation with the proviso that funds could not be transferred to KCD in the absence of an executed interlocal agreement between King County and KCD specifying the number of farm planning staff to be funded.  It is to fulfill this requirement that the enclosed interlocal agreement, which specifically describes KCD’s role in supporting agricultural owners seeking CAO compliance through Farm Management Plans, is presented for Council consideration and approval.
If you have any questions regarding this legislation, please feel free to contact Lee Ann Merrill, Intergovernmental Relations Coordinator in the Water and Land Resources Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-8010.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Scott White, Chief of Staff



  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget
Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Mark Isaacson, Division Director, Water and Land Resources Division (WLRD), DNRP
Lee Ann Merrill, Intergovernmental Relations Coordinator, WLRD, DNRP
